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Rector’s Ramblings
I am not going to use this space to do my usual ramblings, most of you have heard a great deal about my sabbatical by now and there will be other opportunities to hear more about it at other times during the year.  Instead I am using this space to talk about the newsletter itself.  We are looking at ways to “go green” and to save money.  Printing the newsletter and sending it out takes a great deal of paper, ink and energy and it costs more and more each time the post office raises their rates.  So we are going to do what so many churches, organizations and businesses are doing and discontinue printing our newsletter, unless you have no way to view it on our website.   
Now instead of getting it in the mail or picking it up at church you will get an e-mail saying the newsletter is available to read on the St. James’ website.  

If you are not sure if we have your e-mail, please fill out the bottom of this page and drop it in the plate or the mail.  

If you do not have e-mail, fill out the bottom of this page and drop it in the plate or the mail.

Thank you for helping us to be good stewards of our resources including this precious earth.

Peace,

Rev. Denise+
My e-mail address is:____________________________________________________

I do not have e-mail and would like to still receive a paper copy of the newsletter. 

___ I will pick it up at church.   _____ Please mail it to me. 

Name:______________________________________________________________
A Celtic Journey

People have been asking me to write down the places I visited and the books I read on my Sabbatical to Ireland, Scotland and England so here it is:

Places on my Pilgrimage

Scotland – Iona

England – Lindisfarne

Ireland – Glendalough, Inishmore (Aran Island)

Books

The Celtic Way by Ian Bradley

Listening for the Heartbeat of God by J. Philip Newell
The Book of Creation: An Introduction to Celtic Spirituality, by J. Philip Newell

How the Irish Saved Civilization, by Thomas Cahill

The Life of St. Columba, by Adomnan of Iona

Glendalough; A Celtic Pilgrimage by Michael Rogers and Marcus Losack 

Daily Readings with George MacLeod, Edited by Ron Ferguson

Whispers of the Dead by Peter Tremayne. It is a book of short stories from the Sister Fidelma mysteries. Irish author and historian.
 

Also the prayer books that I used:
Celtic Prayers from Iona - J.Philip Newell
Celtic Benediction - J. Philip Newell
Sounds of the Eternal - J. Philip Newell
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It seems like such a long time ago that the journey began.  The Renewal Committee met for the first time back in the beginning of November 2010 to begin work on writing the grant proposal.  We were actually able to get the finished proposal in the mail before the due date of May 12, 2011.  And then began the long wait for the decision.  Believe me there were a lot of tears shed for joy when we heard it had been accepted by the Lily Endowment.  Denise’s dream was about to come true!  I know that there are so many people that helped make her Renewal Journey such a success.  Now that I think about it, we ALL helped in some way to make this happen!!  So pat yourselves on the back for a job well done! 
The Renewal Committee – Sue, Sharyn, Sheila, Adah, Bertha, and Tom

P.S.  For those who weren’t there and even those who were, we had three wonderful dinners and presentations by Denise about her journey.  We started with Pizzas and ice cream and Tom’s cookies as we traveled through Haiti.  We even got to see firsthand pictures of our adopted children of Haiti posing with Denise.  The second adventure was her Celtic journey through Iona and Lindisfarne.  We munched on Deli sandwiches, potato salad, coleslaw, and ice cream sundaes as we watched.  For the last hoorah we ate fried chicken and amazing pot luck sides and of course desserts.   Her journey continued through Wales, Ireland, England, and back to Scotland.  Doug hurried us through this presentation so we could get to important things like Karaoke.  You should’ve seen Mary and Ethel dance!!
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We sold 90 bricks for our Memorial Walkway.  We received a proof of each of these bricks from the engraver.  All proofs were reviewed and have now been approved and returned to the engraver.  We have requested the engraver to proceed with engraving the bricks for our walkway.  Our bricks are being engraved by Olde Mill Impressions in Mechanicsburg, Pennsylvania.  They have been great to work with and have been very responsive to our needs.   Once the engraved bricks have been received Denison Landscaping will be installing our walkway. 


The walkway will consist of the original 90 engraved bricks as well as plain bricks.  Plain bricks can be replaced with engraved bricks as additional memorial bricks are purchased.  Thus the memorial will continue to grow.  


To each of you who purchased a brick, thank you for making this walkway possible.  We hope that the walkway will be a source of comfort, peace, and beauty honoring you and your loved ones.    
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Choir News

 We will be soon handing out the "Hymn Request Form" again.
Please be considering what some of your favorite hymns are to sing!  We will be requesting your name and phone number so that we can call you in advance to let you know your hymns are being played!
Also, let us know if you have a favorite Anthem!
Please hand your request form in to Julie Bivens (the organist)
As always, if you have an interest in joining the St. James Choir, we welcome one and all!  Please let us know if you have a special talent. If you can play an instrument, we would love to know about that!

Choir rehearsal starts again on September 6th at 7.
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Free Community Spaghetti Dinner


�                    


Donations of $338 were received at the free community spaghetti dinner held on July 30th.  This money went to help pay for teacher’s salaries at the St Etienne School in Haiti .





The next spaghetti dinner will be held on Monday, September 24th. We could use some extra sauce.














�NETS


(Neighbors Eager to Serve)


School is back in session.  On Thursday, August 23, NETS passed out 78 backpacks during the Back to School Night at Indian Head Elementary School.  Six of the backpacks were generously donated by St. James through money and supplies.


Our Fall Fundraiser will be a Spaghetti Dinner in October.


NETS next meeting will be held on Saturday the 22nd at 10 AM.  Please join us!





						Thank you,


							Barbara Prasser








Dear Friends:  Since God so loved us, we also ought to love one another.   1 John 4.11


�FELLOWSHIP


Over the summer we were lucky to share good times with all as we traveled with Denise on her journey through Haiti, Ireland, Wales, England, and Scotland.  Lots of good food and fellowship.


Some of our thoughts for future activities are:


Game Afternoon


Karaoke 


Potluck or Dinner on the Town


Visits to Museums 


Enjoy a play or movie


Golf or Mini-Golf Tournament


Bowling


Please give us your thoughts and suggestions as we would like to peak everyone’s interests in our fellowship fun!


Love in Christ,    Adah
























































Events will all be posted on the bulletin board for sin-up.  Keep an eye out for the things you want to do, better yet do them all!


God Bless You All,


Adah








�    Parish Hall Rental


We are trying to promote the rental of the parish hall as it is a great source of church income.  The rates are as follows:


Parishioners of St. James’


Asked to make a donation of $100.00


 


Non-parishioners


$350.00/first 4 hours - Limited use of the kitchen


$50.00 each additional hour


 


$400.00/first 4 hours - Full use of the kitchen


$50.00 each additional hour


 


A signed contract is included for the use of the hall.


 If you know of anyone that needs to use a hall for a wedding reception, dinner, birthday party, etc., or if you have any questions please have them contact Karen Burroughs.





�


St James’ Episcopal Church Women (ECW)


The ESW’s next meeting will be held on Sunday, September 23rd at noon.  Please submit any agenda items to either Bonnie at � HYPERLINK "mailto:bonnie.richardson@navy.mil" �bonnie.richardson@navy.mil� or Brenda at � HYPERLINK "mailto:bpeterson@ccboe.com" �bpeterson@ccboe.com�.  See you there!





In Christ’s love and peace,


Bonnie Richardson, ECW President








Weight Watchers


�                    


There has been some interest in starting up the Weight Watchers Group again.  It is a group for people who are trying to lose weight and keep it off.  Many of us use Weight Watchers on line but you don’t have to use this method, use whatever works for you.  But if you want some support in this effort, join us on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 in the parlor of the Costain House.


Our first meeting will be Tuesday, August 28th. 














� HYPERLINK "http://www.oldemillimpressions.com/images/bricks-cw.jpg" �� St James' Memorial Walkway Fundraiser





�





    





�Blessing of the Animals


And Holy Eucharist





When:  9:00AM on October 7th


Where:  Outside at the St. Francis Statue














HAM & CRAB CAKE DINNER! 


�           �


Sunday, September 9th from 3:00- 6:00


Adults – age 13 - $21.00


Children – age 12-6 - $10.00


Children under 6 - FREE


Dessert is included in the price.





Prep day: Saturday - September 8th 9:00 – Noon


Please sign up to help and/or bring a dessert.  Sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board.











�





�





                                                                        





 On Beads of Prayer Ministry�


�On every 2nd Friday & 4th Saturday of each month we meet to make prayer beads to be distributed to our soldiers who are working so hard for us.


�Last Friday we had 8 people stringing the prayer beads for the military. Our ages range from 3 to 85.  We welcome newcomers & will help you learn how to do it! Our next sessions will be Sept 14 & 22.�Please join us!  If you have any questions please call Martha @  240-416-7976.�                                                      


 Martha�Have a great day ;~)!








�





   





                                                       


                                              SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTING ON SEPTEMBER 16








Please mark your calendars for Sunday, September 16.  That’s when the 2012/2013 Sunday School season will start.  Each Sunday after the 9:15 a.m. service, Sunday school will be taught by the following teachers.





Pre-School – 1st Grade	Bertha Gordon


2nd – 4th Grade 		Diane Ryan


5th – 8th Grade 		Nancy Ahern


9th – 12th Grade		Linda Mohler and Jack Rogers


Coordinator			Sheila Gray





We hope to see all of you kids there!








Our mission statement:


We generously share our blessings in the name of Christ with the hope of showing God’s love to others.





List your five favorite hymns in each category:


Advent�
Christmas�
�
1.�
1.�
�
2.�
2.�
�
3.�
3.�
�
4.�
4.�
�
Lent�
Easter�
�
1.�
1.�
�
�
�
�
2.�
2.�
�
3.�
3.�
�
4.�
4.�
�
Communion�
General�
�
1.�
1.�
�
2.�
2.�
�
3.�
3.�
�
4.�
4.�
�



Are there any hymns that are not in the 1982 Hymnal that you would like to sing at one of our services?  If so, then list some of them:


�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



Please remember to consider songs out of Lift Every Voice and Sing as well!  By giving us your name and phone number we will be able to contact you and let you know ahead of time that we will be singing your choices.


Please return form to Julie Bivens.


Name:                                                             


Phone Number:�









�





�








